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Swindon Seniors Forum AGM 0ctober 2018 

“Spring’s here 
Bringing us hope 
Dormant trees 
Coming back to life” 
Contents

Welcome to the Swindon Seniors Forum (SSF) Spring Newsletter, I hope you are well and looking forward to some brighter warmer weather. 

We would like to welcome Mina and Rosemarie who have been co-opted as Management Committee members; both bringing individual skills, knowledge and experience to the group. 

I would like to thank Arjun Gurung from the Himalayan Kitchen who donated and presented a cheque of £51.00 to SSF, Julie and Fiona for their kind donations, also the Taj Mahal Restaurant and Morrison’s for their vouchers. 

We aim to keep you updated on the work of the Forum and matters of interest. The Forum was created to be a voice for people over the age of 55 years within the Borough of Swindon and our aim is to engage with people from all backgrounds on a range of issues important to our quality of life.  

I hope you enjoy this edition and we look forward to meeting you at our meetings throughout the year. Please contact me if you wish to submit an article. 

Norma Thompson (Chair)

Save the Date 

Spring Open Forum Meeting on Thursday 9 May 2019 

Time: 1.30pm (registration) for a 2.00pm start – 4.15pm 

Venue: Central Community Centre, Emlyn Square, Swindon SN1 2JA   Subject: Health and wellbeing screening and immunization for older people 

Directions: 

Public transport – bus no 1, 1a, 10 from Fleming Way and coming from 

West Swindon 

By foot - Leave towards the Parade 

Straight on to The Parade, turn right on to Bridge Street 

Bear left on to Faringdon Road and turn right on to Emlyn Square 

Right on to Oxford Street  

Car parking is available 

This meeting is open to members and non-members so please come and join us - everyone is welcome. 

Enjoy meeting people 

Chatty café schemes have been rolled out in towns, creating a space for people to talk; whether it’s for five minutes while you have a quick cuppa, or half an hour of good conversation.  ‘Chatter and Natter’ tables run across 300 of Costa’s coffee shop’s branches. 

Coffee Connections is a group for people in Swindon with confidence issues who are experiencing loneliness.  The aim of the project is to provide a supportive environment and a stepping stone to accessing the wider community.  Contact Swindon Circles, see our useful numbers and website. 

Update from AGM/Open meeting 2018 

More than 40 people attended our AGM held at Pinetrees Community Centre last October; the guest speaker was Paul Coyne from Swindon’s Bus Company who gave an update about the achievement of the transport services in Swindon.    
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Left to right: JB Gurung, Paul and Wendy from Swindon’s Bus Company, Norma and Kris 

We were very pleased to have the Mayor of Swindon, Cllr Junab Ali attend the AGM to celebrating The International day of Older Persons with us. He opened the event and welcomed the members, stall holders, guests in three different languages. He emphasised the need for older people to get together and commented that in years to come he will become an older person.  He spent time talking to the members and stall holders. He also invited members to visit the Mayor’s parlour.                                                                                            
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Cllr Junab Ali, Mayor of Swindon with members of the SSF Management Committee celebrating International day of Older Persons. 

Transport 

Update from the Evening Advertiser, February 2019: 

Fewer and fewer of us are catching the bus to make our daily journeys.  

More bus trips are being made in Swindon, after a dip, government figures show, but as the town grows, the proportion of bus users is dropping. This is in line with the rest of the country.  

Figures in a new government report show 11.9 million bus journeys were made in Swindon in last year - an increase on previous years and it approaches the most recent high figure of 12 million in 2012-13. However, compared to the number of people in Swindon, the decline is clear. In 2010-11 there were 60.4 bus journeys for every inhabitant of the town. Last year this had dropped sharply to 53.9 journeys. 

Alex Chutter, General Manager of Swindon’s Bus Company said: “I am pleased to note the report reveals bus use in Swindon is actually at its highest since 2013.  Since acquiring Thamesdown Transport in January 2017, we at Go-Ahead Group have invested heavily in the vehicles and services we offer here - now with Swindon’s Bus Company. “We believe buses are a perfect and affordable solution to reducing congestion and emissions, and we are doing all we can to make sustainable transport a far more attractive option for those who may otherwise journey across the town by car.” 

“Improving the services we offer by investing in newer buses - with the very latest low emissions engines, more comfortable seating, reliable timetables, and on-board technology like USB chargers for smart devices - certainly appears to be working.  We won’t be resting on our laurels though. Our team here in Swindon will continue to seek new ways of making bus travel even more popular over the coming months and years.”

A Swindon Borough Council spokesman said it was trying to make it easier for bus users: “We encourage people to use transport methods other than cars, as this will result in benefits for the environment and for public health. 

We work with developers to encourage them to offer a month’s free bus travel to residents of new housing developments. In fact, residents in Tadpole Garden Village and Badbury Park are currently benefiting from such a scheme.”

Housing 

A study carried out by Care and Repair identified two key factors in defining what makes a “good home in later life”: 

· The location of the home: close to family, friends, public transport, health facilities, shops, social links, libraries. 

· The design: warm, affordable heating, safe, secure, adapted with adequate space. 

It also identified the most common housing problems as: 

· Cold and damp home. 

· Repairs and maintenance. 

· Inadequate adaptations. 

· Nearly three quarters (72%) of UK adults think all new homes should be built to be suitable for all ages and abilities. 

· Half of all Britons (48%) don’t think society does enough to enable people to live independently and safely at home as they grow older.  

· The Centre for Ageing Better warns of an ‘accessible housing crisis’, with planning policy failing to properly deliver homes that everyone can live in. 

Website: www.careandrepair-england.org.uk   

Council Chamber      
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It was a privilege for the members of Swindon Seniors Forum to visit the 

Mayor’s Parlour 

Campaign to End Loneliness 
Norma and May attended the 4th Annual Conference, ‘Be More Us: Belonging and Community’, at the British Library last October.    

The conference was the biggest conference on loneliness in the world. 

Loneliness affects the health and wellbeing of millions of people in the UK. It impacts upon communities here and all around the world.  

· So what can we do about it?  

· How do we end loneliness? 
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The Campaign to End Loneliness is committed to celebrating connection, bringing communities together, and making sure that everyone in later life has the friendship and support they need. 

We also looked at the issue of Loneliness from a global perspective, including data from Denmark and how the UK compares. 

Loneliness Minister Tracy Crouch made references to Jo Coxs’ loneliness work. 

The loneliness strategy, commissioned by the Prime Minister and expected out in October, will not be focused on the elderly, but would recognise how feelings of loneliness could deeply affect people at many times in their lives. 

The strategy will work across departments, including Transport, Businesses, Education and Health. The strategy will also try to create a clearer picture of the extent of the problem. 

Tracy told the conference that loneliness was rising up the political agenda and "the government now recognises loneliness as one of the biggest health challenges we face "and a major health problem that needed to be tackled as much as smoking or obesity.  Tracy said in a reply to a question from the floor.   "Ministers across the world are following what we are doing the international interest is phenomenal."  The good news is that the UK is leading the way in the campaign to tackle the issue of Loneliness.   

Loneliness Summit 3 - Swindon 

Loneliness Summit 3 was held at Parkhurst community centre and attracted over 60 participants.  A number of professional bodies, charities, businesses, GP, Mental health, and transport organisations joined together to listen to speakers on the topic of loneliness.  

Swindon Seniors Forum and Robert Buckland QC MP  have been working together over the past 18 months on a local campaign to tackle loneliness, with the aim of bringing together key organisations in and around Swindon to discuss the excellent work that is already taking place locally, as well as discussing what further can be done to tackle loneliness. 

The publication of the Government’s strategy to tackle loneliness and isolation 2018 was welcome by all.  

The first cross government Loneliness Strategy was published in October 2018. As part of the strategy, the Prime Minister confirmed that all GPs in England will be able to refer patients experiencing loneliness to community activities and voluntary services by 2023. 

Norma (Chair of SSF) welcomed everyone to the Loneliness Summit 3 and gave a feedback from the 4th Annual Global Conference “Be More Us – Belonging and Community.”  (Campaign to end loneliness) 

The aim of our third loneliness summit was to look at the Government’s Loneliness Strategy, which was published in October and how this can be implemented locally in key areas such as with Charities, GPs, Mental Health groups, Local Employers, Businesses and Transport. You can read the full document here.  

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/upl 

HYPERLINK "https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/750909/6.4882_DCMS_Loneliness_Strategy_web_Update.pdf" \hoads/attachment_data/file/750909/6.4882_DCMS_Loneliness_Strategy_ 

HYPERLINK "https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/750909/6.4882_DCMS_Loneliness_Strategy_web_Update.pdf" \hweb_Update.pdf

HYPERLINK "https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/750909/6.4882_DCMS_Loneliness_Strategy_web_Update.pdf" \h 
Speakers included:  

Julie Dowie: Swindon Live at Home Scheme, this local organisation supports older people locally and is an award winning charity providing care, accommodation and support services for over 18,000 older people throughout the UK. 

HYPERLINK "https://www.mha.org.uk/" \hhttps://www.mha.org.uk/

HYPERLINK "https://www.mha.org.uk/" \h 
Kati Wood: gave an update from Swindon Circles and Swindon Borough Council. 

Norman Edwards: Care Home Volunteers, a local organisation. Care Homes Volunteers was initially set up by a group of people whose parents were in care homes.   

 After a short break, people took part in a series of workshops, which looked at how the Government Loneliness Strategy can be implemented locally in key areas.  

Our workshop hosts were: 

Charities – Fiona Prinzi, Deputy CEO at Swindon Carers 

GP and Mental Health – Dr Eric Holliday from Eldene Surgery and Ivor 

Bermingham from Avon and Wiltshire Mental Health Partnership 

Local Employers/Businesses Sarah Morris, Director Santander 

Transport – Alex Chutter, Swindon’s Bus Company. 

Workshops Feedback 

Charities Workshop - Fiona Prinzi,  Deputy CEO at Swindon Carers

The charities workshop discussed how to reach out to the more isolated  members of our communities and asked if we knew our organisations here in Swindon and what they do. 

The charities workshop also looked at what further can be done to publicise the work taking place locally and what local organisations deliver, as well as sending out a clear message about the people who are being supported. Further funding is required so that needs are understood and differences are accepted and welcomed.
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Loneliness summit Charities workshop

Ideas included: 

· Working with Parish Councils within Swindon to ensure that a good variety of activities are being run. 

· More charities working together. 

· Using the My Care, My Support, Live Well Hub 

· Trying better to understand the needs of the people they are supporting and learning more about them. 

Local Employers and Businesses Workshop – Sarah Morris, Director at Santander 

The local employers/businesses workshop looked at what employers can do for employees, as well as people within the local community. The workshop also explored what facilities they are offering to employees and the wider community and the importance of publicising this more.  

Ideas included: 

· Local businesses joining together to share ideas and facilities, as well as information, in order to provide more support and to promote that support. Santander runs Scam Awareness Workshops and Getting Online Workshops. 

GPs and Mental Health Leaders Workshop – Dr Eric Holliday and Ivor Bermingham, AWP 

This workshop looked at social prescribing and asked the question, “Is this happening in Swindon?”   Link workers with Public Health will continue to monitor and ensure that this is publicised. 

The workshop looked at the various ways to identify Swindon, for example as a town and also as neighbourhoods within the town. 

It is recognised that males are generally harder to engage with and the workshop explored ideas on how to engage and to keep men engaged. Ideas explored included evening activities and pubs! (Thinking outside of the box is important). 

A suggestion was made to organise a regular forum where volunteers and organisations could come together regularly to share information, support each other and to help to identify needs. 

The workshop also explored the issue of loneliness in young parents and what we can do further to support those. Issues included funding and finding volunteers. 

Transport Workshop – Alex Chutter, Swindon’s Bus Company 

The transport workshop explored long term aspirations including demand response transport.  This is a mini bus which links all rural areas up with the wider bus network.  Currently there is no funding for this within Swindon; however, this is something that can be explored in the future. 

The transport workshop also looked at driver interactions with passengers and how this can be improved and increased, as well as training more drivers to be dementia friendly. Swindon’s Bus Company now have a “Chatty Bus” with social seating and the company agreed that they can do more and want to play their part in tackling loneliness in Swindon. 

Summing Up – Robert Buckland MP 

We now need to ensure that people are held to account and all follow up actions are worked towards before we come together again in the spring of 2019. 
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Loneliness Summit Workshop GP and Mental Health

We need to look at and seek further funding to tackle loneliness in the town, exploring the Connecting Communities – Building Connections Fund, and making contact with Loneliness Minister, Mims Davies MP, to give feedback on the work that we are doing here in Swindon and to share our ideas and ask for support with funding. Robert would like our community to help lead the Country when it comes to tackling the issue of Loneliness. 

Norma and Robert would like all people in all communities to play their part and take time to connect with others. A leaflet suggesting ten ways  of connecting with people was distributed at the summit. 

Together we can end loneliness in Swindon. 

Loneliness Summit 4 will be arranged for later this year. 

Alopecia awareness support group in Swindon 
You are not alone, Information on dealing with the emotional effects of living with Alopecia. Please contact Jeanette on 07833768693 for more information. 

For Information Choice of care – GP out of Hours Service - NHS 111    
Simply dial 111 to receive phone support with any medical concerns. NHS 111 is much more than a helpline, if you're worried about an urgent medical concern, you can call 111 to speak to a fully trained adviser. Depending on the situation, the NHS 111 team can connect you to a GP, nurse practitioners, pharmacists, an emergency dentist and can arrange face to-face appointments if they think you need one. NHS 111 advisers can also assess if you need an ambulance and send one immediately if necessary, telephone: 111 or 999 as appropriate. 

Walk in Centres  
Use your local walk-in centre if you need medical treatment or advice which does not need a visit to Accident and Emergency (A and E). They are open 7 days a week with extended opening hours. These centres treat most injuries and illnesses that are urgent but not life threatening. For example sprains and strains, suspected broken bones, minor burns and scalds, minor head and eye injuries, bites and stings. Please visit the website for locations and opening hours and further contact details 

Pensions 

People claiming pension with younger partners will only be able to make a new claim for pension credit when both partners are over the state pension age, under new rules set to come into effect on 15th May.  If you already claim pension credit and your partner hasn't reached the qualifying age, you won't be affected by the change and will carry on receiving it for as long as you're eligible. You'll also carry on getting it if you apply to start receiving pension credit on or before 14 May 2019, even if you have a younger partner – so if you think you're eligible; make sure you apply as soon as possible.  Click on link: 

www.moneysavingexpert.com/savings/pension

HYPERLINK "http://www.moneysavingexpert.com/savings/pension-credit" \h-

HYPERLINK "http://www.moneysavingexpert.com/savings/pension-credit" \hcredit

HYPERLINK "http://www.moneysavingexpert.com/savings/pension-credit" \h 
TV Licences 

Age UK warns that forcing people over the age of 75 years to start paying for BBC services could leave tens of thousands of households facing a choice between television, food or heating. Next year responsibility for the licence fee is being passed from the Government to the BBC which claims that significant cuts in services would be required unless older people pay for TV. Older people could also face prosecution for failure to pay. 

So far, 75,000 have signed Age UK’s petition to protect the free licence and the issue is being raised in parliament. Other options being considered include raising the age of eligibility for the free licence, charging older people a reduced rate or introducing a means test. Government funding for the scheme ends in June 2020 and the BBC, whose audiences are now primarily over 60, has yet to decide how to address the issue. You can sign the petition at www.ageuk.org

HYPERLINK "http://www.ageuk.org/" \h 
TV Licence Scam 

If you ever receive an email purporting to be from the TV Licensing, exercise caution. The message says that the recipient is entitled to a refund on a portion of their last licence payment, and adds that due to “invalid account details records” [sic] this is unable to be processed automatically. As a result, individuals have to click through a link to a “refund form” and fill in their bank account and credit card details. 

Anyone who does this is effectively giving the fraudsters all the information they need to make a transaction with the victim’s card, as well as making it much easier for them to steal from the victim’s bank account. 

It is possible that this particular scam could affect older people to a greater degree due to the fact that the over-75s no longer have to buy TV Licences: anyone who has recently passed their 75th birthday and receives one of these emails could be more likely to believe it is genuine. actionfraud.police.uk 

Swindon Seniors Forum News 

· Funding: SSF has secured funds for the next two years from Wiltshire Community Foundation. 

· Communications: We continue to produce and circulate our newsletter to our members.   

· Website:  continues to have a visible presence in the local community. 

This newsletter aims to give people practical information about local services, support, events, places to go and things to do that could interest and help readers to: enjoy good health and wellbeing / help themselves / stay safe / maintain their independence / stay active and have fun / meet people / have information on events and activities, etc 
Welcoming New Members 

The Forum is open to all and we would welcome your support to help us to get it right.  We are looking for new members to join our group to ensure older people have a say. Two Open Meetings are held each year, and an Annual General Meeting (AGM).  The meetings are themed around the interests of Older People. The membership includes a range of people over the age of 55 years, organisations along with other local groups who represent the voice of older people   There are many different ways you might like to be involved. Further information about the forum and events is available on the website and on the information leaflet. 

Post: Chair, Swindon Seniors Forum, 

c/o Voluntary Action Swindon, 1 John Street, Swindon SN1 1RT 

Telephone: 07828446672 
Email:    swindonseniors@talktalk.net               info@swindonseniors.uk 

Website: swindonseniorsforum.btck.co.uk 

Norma Thompson, Chair Swindon Seniors Forum: Spring 2019 

Newsletter Editorial team: Norma Thompson,  Kay Malko     

Pride of Swindon Team Award 2018
Our Sponsor                                                         Supported by                   
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Generation Gains Project 

The project is aimed at Swindon Residents, 65 years and over, who are socially isolated and suffering from loneliness. The project has been set up to improve the life skills of the older generation through activities, fun and socialising to reduce loneliness and isolation. 

Generation Gains team is based at the Haydon Centre and Gym. For more information on this project please email generationgains@gll.org 

Activities:

Walking Football 
Croft Sports Centre

Monday.  10.00am – 11.30 am

Senior Club Activity Session

Link Centre

Monday.  2.00pm – 3.15 pm
OTAGO programme

Haydon Centre and Gym

Wednesday 12.00 noon – 1.00 pm
Walking Football

Haydon Centre and Gym

Wednesday.  1.00pm – 2.30 pm

Senior Club Activity Session

Link Centre

Thursday.  2.00 pm – 3.15pm 

Senior Club Activity Session

Haydon Centre and Gym

11.30am – 12.45pm

Recreation Session

Haydon Centre and Gym

Friday.  11.30am – 1.30pm

Organizations and useful Numbers  

Adult Social Care and support for older people in Swindon.   

Swindon Borough Council. Visit SBC website.   

E-mail:   careline@swindon.gov.uk  

Phone:      0800 085 6666  

Community Nursing: GWH. The Community nursing service provides care to patients at home or in residential homes, many of whom have long-term conditions or disabilities.  

Phone: 01793 463333 (choose option 4)  

GP Out of Hours Service can be accessed by calling 111 

NHS Direct:     Tel: 111                                                                                                  

Website:     www.nhsdirect.uk  

Healthwatch Swindon: Ensures that public views on local health and social care services are heard.  

Sanford House, Sanford Street, Swindon.     Phone: 01793 497777 

Website:     www.healthwatchswindon.org.uk  

Swindon Circles: Swindon Circles is the newest addition to the  Community Health and Wellbeing family, joining the service in April this year.  

Tel: The Live well Hub: 01793 465513   

Email: livewell@swindon.gov.uk  

Swindon Citizens Advice Bureau  

Sanford House Sanford Street, Swindon SN1 1QH    

Phone: 01793 681781   

Email:     advice@swindon.cabnet.org.uk   

Websitewww.citizensadviceswindon.org.uk/contact  National Advice Line: 08444 994 114 National website:  https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk      

Voluntary Action Swindon:     Phone: 01793 538398  

Website:     www.vas-swindon.org  

Email:     info@vas-swindon.org                               

Wiltshire and Swindon Users Network:     Phone: 01380 871057 Website:     www.wsun.co.uk  

Age UK Swindon (advice and information):     Phone: 01793 687017  

Age UK Wiltshire:     Phone:  01380 727 767  

Monday - Thursday, 9.00 am to 4.00 pm.  Friday, 9.00 am to 1.00 pm.                        

My care my support:           

Website:     www.mycaremysupport.co.uk  

Swindon Borough Council's care and support information and advice.    

Wiltshire police:      Phone: 101- In an emergency always call 999   Website:     www.wiltshire.police.uk      

Robert Buckland, MP for South Swindon: Phone: 01793 533393 

Website:     robert.bucklandmp@parliament.uk     

Men in Sheds:     Kevin Prosser     

Phone:      07540726432                                                                                                

Email:     kevin.prosser@outlook.com                                                                            

Links from Swindon Seniors Forum 

Age Action Alliance  

Phone:  0207 449 7008                                               

Website:  www.ageactionalliance.org      
Email:  info@ageactionalliance.org    
   

Age UK Forum pages   

Website:  www.ageuk.org.uk/get-involved/older-peoples-forums  

Ageing Well Legacy  

Website:  www.local.gov.uk/ageing-well  

Beth Johnson Foundation: A charity championing positive ageing                          Phone:  01782 844036       

Website:  www.bjf.org.uk  

Campaign to end loneliness:   

Website:     https://www.campaigntoendloneliness.org  

Elders Council   

Website:  www.elderscouncil.org.uk  

Link Age  

Phone:  0117 353 3042  

Website:  www.linkagenetwork.org.uk                                                                           

Mature Times   

Website:     www.maturetimes.co.uk  

Pensioners Campaign Forum:   

Website:  www.pensionerscampaignuk.org.uk  

Pensioners Forum  

Website:  www.pensionersforum.co.uk  

Royal British Legion–  

Alexander House, 19 Fleming Way, Swindon SN1 2NG   

Local contact Samantha Baker          

Email: sbaker@britishlegion.org.uk  

Phone:  08457 725725                                                                                            

South West Seniors Network        

Email: info@southwestfoundation.org.uk                                                              

Chair Email: jwhiteleysky@gmail.com  

Phone: 01373 813088    

United for All Ages  
                           

Website:  www.unitedforallages.com  

Phone:  01692 650 816   

Silver Line  

Phone Helpline:  0800 4 70 80 90  

Website:  www.thesilverline.org.uk  
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Love later life



